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appropriate Home Group Teacher if you have any concerns.  

2023 KEY DATES—TERM 3 & 4  

Monday 10th July  First Day Term  3 

Tuesday 18th July Careers Expo—years 9 to 12 

Thursday 20th July CHISHOLM Learning Team Day 
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Principal’s Report 

Strong connections with our wider community 

This term we have been very thankful for the contributions 
from our families to the Building and Library Fund. Past 
families’ contributions to the Building Fund enabled Council 
to build the Performing Arts Centre, the Stadium and the 

Hockey Facilities, all which students enjoy today. Mr Andrew Ellis, (pictured right), a 
Berwick resident kindly donated photography equipment, R&A Concreting kindly 
donated a table tennis table and classroom items (pictured right) for a wellbeing 
program and Woolworths Berwick donated boxes of Lego for our numeracy classes. 
The Rotary Club of Berwick, a wonderful partner to our school, has run our 
Presentation Balls and has told us we will receive a sizeable donation again this year. 
We appreciate every single investment in our students and College which assists us 
to provide the best in learning and wellbeing.  

My thanks to the FROST Learning Team, Mr Brandon Reeve and Mr Stefan Maksic, 
for organising the Frost Learning Team Day to raise funds for Dolly’s Dream.  Dolly’s 
Dream is committed to changing the culture of bullying by addressing the impact of 
bullying, anxiety, depression and youth suicide through education and direct 
support to young people and families. 

College Council ratified an updated Mobile & Digital Technology – Student 
Acceptable Use Agreement policy on Tuesday, 20th June and this is available on 
Compass, the website, and an excerpt on page 20 of this newsletter.  In accordance 
with the Department’s Mobile Phones Policy issued by the Minister for Education, 
personal mobile phones must not be used at Berwick College during school hours, 
including lunchtime and recess, unless an exemption has been granted. Where a 
student has been granted an exemption, the student must use their mobile phone 
for the purpose for which the exemption was granted, and in a safe, ethical and 
responsible manner. I have recently spoken to our year 7 girls regarding the 
inappropriate use of technology to bully or harass another person. Students will 
face a number of consequences for serious or repeated offences, in accordance with 
the College’s ICARE values and Handbook and Department of Education guidelines. Safe and responsible behaviour 
is explicitly taught at Berwick College and parents/carers are asked to reinforce this behaviour at home. The eSafety 
Commissioner, has excellent resources and guidance for young people and parents on their website. 

Student learning  

Year 11 and 12 Vocational Major students have completed two weeks of work experience, and year 10 students will 
complete their work experience next term. The year 12 formal was a highlight for students and staff, Basketball 
students have competed in the VCC Junior State Finals; Dance Academy students competed in their Choreographic 
competition, and we have had students enjoying a variety of outdoor education activities and regional sport 
competitions which have enhanced the learning and extra-curricular experiences for our students. Twenty-two 
students from our Dance Academy and staff have departed on the New York Dance Study Tour and will return on 
Thursday 29th June. The two music concerts last week showcased the talents of instrumental students; a testimony 
to their hard work and diligent practice.  

My thanks to the Senior School team for their commitment and flexibility in managing the logistics of year 10 and 11 
exams, which followed VCAA protocols, so they are well prepared for their exams, and the General Achievement 
Test (GAT) which assessed student skills against the new literacy and numeracy standards.  

We are always striving for improvement to get the best possible outcomes for each of our students. Semester 2 
timetables reflect a rich and varied curriculum and varied pathways available for students. Our 2024 Junior and 
Senior Curriculum Guides are available on the website for families to review in preparation for the comprehensive 
course counselling processes for students and parents early in Term 3.  

I hope you have a good break and a relaxing and safe holiday. Ms Kerri Bolch - Principal 

“We appreciate every single investment in our students and College which assists us to 
provide the best in learning and wellbeing”. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI5ruBsZ7Y_wIVQ0krCh1p4AsXEAAYASAAEgImlPD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.esafety.gov.au/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI5ruBsZ7Y_wIVQ0krCh1p4AsXEAAYASAAEgImlPD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.berwickcollege.vic.edu.au/curric-course-info/
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Frost Falcons Learning Team  
 

Congratulations—The Frost Team raised over 
$2,270 for Dolly ’s Dream  

Hi all, my name is Mr Reeve and I am the new Frost Learning Team Leader. I am 
excited to get to know each and every one of you. I am a sports fanatic, and      
follow the Houston Rockets (unfortunately), and the Richmond Tigers. I love to travel 
and have been fortunate enough to visit lots of different countries across the world. If 
you have any questions, concerns, or just want to pop in and tell me how bad my taste 
in sports teams are, you can find me in F09.  

UNIFORM 

In terms of uniform, we have seen the standard slip during term 2 as the colder  
weather has been coming through. It is important that we continue to keep up the 
uniform standards to ensure connection to school and student safety. If your child will 
be out of uniform, send them to school with a note detailing the item of uniform and 
how long it will take to correct. Hoodies and leggings are not permitted, even with a 
note.   If your child cannot wear the correct uniform, the note ideally permits them to wear an alternative piece of 
clothing that has the Berwick logo (e.g. wearing sport uniform on a non-sport day). 

ATTENDANCE  
Attendance is extremely important! If your child is away, please log the     
reason through Compass, or alternatively contact our Attendance Officer,    
Ms Olivia Bligh on 8768 1051 (Monday & Friday) or 8768 1054 (Tuesday -          
Thursday). If you could go on Compass at your earliest convenience and clear 
any outstanding absences that have accrued throughout Semester 1, that 
would be greatly appreciated.  

We hope everyone has a well-deserved break! 

Mr Brandon Reeve and  Mr Stefan Maksic—Frost Learning Team Leaders 

 Hollows Hawks Learning Team  

Congratulations Hollows, we’ve made it through another very busy term and deserve a 
well-earned break.  
 

UNIFORM  
With the weather getting colder, we’ve noticed the uniform standard slipping within Hollows. It is important that we 
continue to keep up the uniform standards to ensure connection to school and student safety. If your child will be 
out of uniform, send them to school with a note detailing the item of uniform and how long it will take to              
correct. Hoodies and leggings are not permitted, even with a note. If your child cannot wear the correct uniform, 
the note ideally permits them to wear an alternative piece of clothing that has the  Berwick logo (e.g. wearing sport 
uniform on a non-sport day). 
 

ATTENDANCE  
Attendance is extremely important! If your child is away, please log the reason through Compass, or alternatively 

contact our Attendance Officer, Ms Olivia Bligh on 8768 1051 (Monday &      
Friday) or 8768 1054 (Tuesday - Thursday). If you could go on Compass at your 
earliest convenience and clear any outstanding absences that have accrued 
throughout Semester 1, that would be greatly appreciated.  

We hope you have a fantastic and restful holiday and we can’t wait to see you 
next term for an amazing Term 3.  
 
Ms Annabel Bond & Ms Maddi Fenton  
Hollows Learning Team  
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Congratulations to all of Chisholm on successfully finishing up another semester! It's 
been a journey filled with hard work, growth, and memorable experiences. As we 
pause and reflect on the work as we reach the halfway point, it's important to 
acknowledge our accomplishments and consider ways to further improve. With reports 
being released shortly, we encourage students and families to celebrate the success and reflect on the areas for 
improvement. 
 

We would like to express our gratitude to all students who attended and registered to help for Chisholm Day. For 
those of you who couldn't make it but would still like to contribute, we encourage you to reach out to Mr Bowen 
or Ms Moran in F9 or send an email to explore alternative ways to support this important day and make Chisholm 
Day the best of the learning team days. We are excited to announce that we will again be dedicating Chisholm 
Day to the celebration of multicultural diversity within the College in honour of our namesake Caroline Chisholm 
and will be looking to hold a range of initiatives dedicated to celebrating the cultures within the College. If you 
have any creative ideas and would like them heard then feel free to mention them to our Chisholm leaders or 
send them direct to us. 
 

Looking ahead, Chisholm Day is scheduled for week 2 of next term, and there is plenty of work to be done          
between now and then. We invite all interested students to get involved and help make this event even better 
than before. Your contributions, big or small, can make a significant impact. 
 

To mention some ‘housekeeping’ and while we reflect on our achievements, we would also like to remind          
everyone of the expectations that the college has regarding uniform. It is crucial that all students adhere to the 
College's uniform policy and that Chisholm students maintain the highest level of standards. This means being in 
full uniform at all times. Failure to comply without reasonable communication from home may result in you being 
placed in a separate program for the day. Uniform not only provides equity among students but, more                
importantly, ensures their safety. We need to be able to identify all students and distinguish them from intruders. 
Your uniform plays a vital role in maintaining a secure learning environment. With winter setting in, it's important 
to note that hoodies and non-uniform items will be removed and held until the end of the day, with possible     
parent pick-up. Non-compliance with these requests will not be accepted, and a staged response will be put in 
place to address the issue. If you and your family require any support regarding uniform items, now is the time to 
seek assistance.  
While it is our expectation that all Chisholm students are already in full uniform, we understand that                    
circumstances may arise and we are here to support if we can. If you need uniform items and don't have them 
currently, we urge you to make arrangements during the holidays to ensure you are fully prepared. In addition to 
the uniform policy, we would like to emphasize that backpacks are not permitted in classes. We have recently 
dealt with several incidents of damage to property caused by bags, which could have been easily prevented if     
students had simply refrained from taking bags to class. Please be aware that the school will not be liable for any 
damage to personal items, and such incidents may even become civil issues. Moreover, backpacks create an     
Occupational Health and Safety (OHS) trip hazard and are strictly prohibited in class. We kindly request all staff 
members to enforce this policy as it is non-negotiable. 
 

As we move forward, let us continue to uphold the values and standards of the college and the Chisholm learning 
team.  

 
We wish you a restful and enjoyable holiday break and we look forward to see-
ing you all next term as I return from parental leave and return to the full-time 
role. 
 
The Chisholm Learning Team 

Mr Daniel Bowen and Ms Courtney Moran 

 Chisholm  Chargers Learning Team  
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Well it has been a jam packed (and very chilly) Term 2.  

Many of our year 11s participated in Berwick College’s Presentation Balls. After many 
weeks of dance practice the day finally arrived. It was a wonderful evening and a great  
opportunity for all of the students to dress up and celebrate their special day. The           
students all looked amazing and had a wonderful time dancing and socialising with their 
friends. The parents were also in attendance and they were all very proud of their children. The debutante ball was 
a truly special event and it was a night that the students will never forget. 

We are proud to congratulate our students who have received the highest amount of positive chronicles over the 
term: Jaz Bissel, Kaitlyn Bellamy, Ava Coleman, Kaelan Haselden, Koby Meehl, Stuart Black and Vismai Kathamasi.  
These students have demonstrated outstanding academic achievement, leadership, and citizenship. They are an  
inspiration to us all. As a reward for their hard work, these students, along with students from all the other Learning 
Teams,  were invited to attend a pizza lunch. The lunch was a great way to celebrate all of the students' hard work 
and achievements. The teachers were also on hand to congratulate the students on their accomplishments. The  
pizza lunch was a great success. 

We are reminding all students of the importance of attendance. Attendance is essential for learning and success. 
Students who are absent miss out on instruction and assignments, which can make it difficult to keep up with the 
class. Please make sure to attend all of your classes. If you must miss a class, please contact your teacher as soon as 
possible to make arrangements for catching up. 

We are also reminding all students to wear the correct uniform. The uniform policy is in place to create a positive 
learning environment and to help students develop good habits. 

Finally, we would like to commend all of our students for their fantastic effort 
in revising and completing their year 10 and 11 exams. We know that this was 
a lot of hard work, and we are so proud of what you have achieved. We are 
confident that you will continue to do great things in the future. Keep up the 
good work! 

Enjoy the school break. 

Miss Zuccolo and Mrs Bates 

Kenny Kangas Learning Team  

Year 12 Chemistry students 
had an out of classroom      
introduction to their food 
chemistry unit, as they        
engaged in a cooking session 
with their teacher.  

During this session they      
prepared a variety of egg   
dishes while engaging in             
discussions about the process 
of protein denaturation.  

Furthermore, they were given 
a demonstration on the art of 
cheese making.  

Needless to say, everyone had 
a blast!  

Ms Pinya Senevirathne 

Year 12 Chemistry  
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Wow what a term it has been for sport at Berwick. SOOOOO many talented students representing Berwick         
College across many sports and the best part is that they were all so successful! Out of the 18 teams that were 
sent out to play against the other schools in our division, 15 teams were successful and will play again at the     
regional level in Term 3. We also had great success at the division cross country with 63 students heading to the 
regional cross country at Cruden Farm on Thursday, 22nd of June. Well done to all students as well as their         
dedicated coaches and helpers. 

Senior Boys’ Football 
On Tuesday 9th May, the senior boys’ AFL team had their first hit out at Casey Fields. They played three matches 
against Nossal, Fountain Gate and Gleneagles and the boys had three wins with an average winning margin of 107 
points. Led by their Captain, Blake Westra, the boys showed their class, skill and sportsmanship and the highlight 
was that everyone in the team kicked a goal except one player (although we tried to get him one). The boys were 
dominant from start to finish and will take the momentum into the next round. 
Our best players on the day were Jamie Roberts, Blake Westra, Kynan Auhl, Cooper Thomas and Kai Lawrence. 
Mr Soroczynski and Travis Tuck 
Players included: Brody Allen, Kynan Auhl, Joshua Blyth, Sebastian Brooke, Bayley Burton, Korey Chinien, Lach-
lan Coverdale, Ryan Davelaar, William Dendroulakis, Jordan Edmonds, Ashton Hermanus, Brodie King, Tyler 
Langston, Kai Lawrence, Joshua McPherson Flood, Jake Oost, Jaime Roberts, Harrison Scott, Muhammad Shah-
zad, Kobe Shipp, Cooper Thomas, Owen Thomas, Mekhi Vanderbyl, Jordan Walsh and Blake Westra. 
 

Intermediate Girls’ Netball  
As expected, it was a strong performance from our Inter A girls’ Netball team. These girls look like they have been 
playing as a team for years. Our toughest competition of the day came from Hallam who we defeated 21-11. This 
team is looking like a real threat moving forward into the next round. The B team also had an amazing day with a 
couple of close wins to start the day, however continued to improve across the day to have their biggest win of 
the day in their last game against Gleneagles who could not score against the might of the Berwick team. 
Ms Richards 
Girls will play Regional Finals on the 10th of August. 
Players included: Sayla Baldacchino, Lillian Boswell, Alannah Breeden, Makala Brooks-Macmillan, Shayla Dale, 
Stephanie Dickinson, Paige Ford, Myah Fox, Mitzi Henry, Grace Norton, Stella O’Loughlin, Chelsea Styles, Teale 
Utber, Hayley Ward, Claire Wilson, Ka’Ula Wilson and Bindi Wood. 

Senior Girls’ Netball  
A team: The girls started with a strong win against Nossal. They continued their strong performance against 
Gleneagles, with tight defence from Paige, Ellie, Cass and Sienna. Jenna and Kim combined well in goals, shooting 
some amazing goals, whilst the mid court of Abby, Shaya and Caitlin moved the ball smoothly down the court. We 
had a close game against Hallam, however the girls settled and managed a one goal win. 
Fountain Gate was the team to beat on the day, but Berwick started strong, and managed to take an early break. 
In the third quarter Berwick were up by four when Ellie had to come off, but the girls stayed calm and played 
steady netball for the final quarter to come away victors.  
4/4 Winners of the Senior A comp. 
 

B team: The girls came on the day to have fun and try and get some wins on the board. They played against 
Gleneagles first up, and took control immediately. The girls were far too strong, keeping Gleneagles’ score below  
five whilst capitalising on turnovers. They then played Nossal and again were far too strong, taking an early lead 
and building each quarter.  
Berwick B winners for the day.  
 

Players included: Ruby Andres, Isabella Baynham, Caitlin Bennett, Sienna Bowden, Paigelyn Brooks-Macmillan, 
Tia Charles, Shelby Gulyas, Shaya Hennessy, Isobel Ironside, Millie Justice, Cassidy Kruger, Jasmine Nation,    
Abby      Osborne, Meg Robertson, Holly Robinson, Kimberley Staddon and Ellie Trembath. 
 
Year 8 Boys’Tennis – Regional Finals postponed until Monday October 9th due to weather. 

Term 2 Sports Update 
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Senior Boys’ Soccer  
The senior boys’ soccer team went out to Casey 
Fields last Thursday to compete against other 
schools within the area. While the boys lost every 
game, there were some special moments.  
Acknowledgement must go to Joshua Cox, who, 
after pleading with Mr Curnow to play up front the 
whole day, managed to score two goals in the final 
game when given the opportunity. Joshua then    
proceeded to miss a game changing penalty. The player of the day award goes to Kingston Johnston, who held his 
own in the middle of the park. Honourable mention to Ashan Gunasekera who was unable to play on this day but 
still a valued member of the team. 
Mr Curnow and Mr Amante 
Players included: Fardeen Alimi, Swaraj Arora, Liam Brooks, Mach Chol, Kane Connell, Joshua Cox, Ilia Davoodi 
Kia, Ashan Gunasekera, Marvin Hendricks, Kingston Johnson, Nazar Kolinchuk, Ajay Miller, Antonio Oshana,    
Stefan Sagolj, Alexander Shepherd and Oscar Spink 

Year 7 Boys’ and Girls’ Tennis  
On the 11th of May the year 7 boys and girls went back to Pakenham Regional Tennis Centre to fight for the         
Regional title after winning the division title earlier on Term 1. Both teams put a great effort out on the court, but 
unfortunately were beaten by some strong teams on the day. All students represented Berwick College perfectly 
and should be proud of their efforts on and off the court. Well done everyone. 
Players included: Madilyn Biviano, Lily Bui, Jimmy Day, Hugo Doty, Martin Lang, Tiana Maguire, Sarah Marjolin, Mia 
Mecuri, Sam Robinson, Aleksander Safrin- Milosavljevic, Cristian Scalia and Mike Tricarico 

Inter Boys’ AFL  
The Intermediate boys AFL team has moved through to the next round after two, more than convincing, wins. Game 
1 against Gleneagles saw an impressive 50 mins of football with the boys putting up a massive 191 point win. The 
team banded together from the first bounce, linked up and stacked on 30 goals for the game, shared by 15 players.  
Game 2 against Fountain Gate was played in great spirit and sportsmanship. Our boys were too strong in the end 
running away with a 100 point win. FG were able to put up a contest but the boys backed themselves in to finish the 
day with their second win. Mr Sorocsynski 
Best players on the day were Mackenzie Rees, Archer Radings, Marcus Krasnadamskis, Ben Booth, Brenden Sala 
and Jed Robertson. They now progress through to the next round on July 28th.  
Players included: Tyler Astle, Benjamin Booth, Brayden Brown, Harvey Clausen, Tyler De Jong, Luke Greenshields, 
Lucas Hill, Kyan Kerslake, Marcus Krasnadamskis, Flynn Maher, Riley Mollison, Luke Moser, Tyler Murphy,       
Brandon Pele, Archer Radings, Mackenzie Rees, Jed Robertson, Brendan Sala, Lucas Shipway, Owen Turnbull, 
Mitchell Vinen and Mitchell Wigfield. 

Inter Girls’ AFL  
A big well done to the year 9 and 10 girls for their hard-working efforts in our Intermediate AFL Game against 
Hallam Sports Academy! Every player worked together with great encouragement and sportsmanship, all with a 
smile on your faces. Some highlights of the match included, Steph proving herself to be the Shepherd Queen, Molly 
successfully taking on three opposition players and Berwick winning on the score board all day, until the opposition 
team scored a goal in the final two minutes - putting them ahead by two points, with a final score of 29 to 27.  
A special mention to all the girls for their positive attitudes and persistence on the day, you're all STARS! 
Travis Tuck and Ms Mason 
From Hallam’s Coach - “Thanks for organising today. Please pass on to the relevant people at school that your staff 
and students were excellent to play a game against. They played and coached in a great way and represented your 
school to the highest level”. 
Players Included: Miriam Abdelkodous, Sienna Andrews, Alannah Bartils, Kara Bau, Dakota Blacka, Lillian Boswell, 

Isobel Coulter, Maddison Gooding, Mitzi Henry, Summer Jabke, Macy Kerr, Indie Kyprianos, Mackenzie Mason, 

Lena Mohebpoor, Grace Norton, Molly Reimers, Alana Spry, Alysha Turfboer, Evie Tyrrell, Claire Wilson, Bindi 

Wood and Amy Woolfe. 

Term 2 Sports Update  
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Inter Boys’ Soccer 
The boys went into the day confident and ready to play. 
 

FOUNTAIN GATE VS BERWICK 
It was a hard fought game; Berwick played the ball around well and created a few chances early on. Towards the 
end of the first half Nima finished a difficult chance to put Berwick 1-nil up. Fountain Gate kept attacking Berwick’s 
goal but they were held off, until the last minute of the game when Fountain Gate equalised. Game finished 1-1. 
 

BERWICK VS TIMBARRA 
Berwick started well and within one minute scored their first goal from kick off. During the game Berwick             
dominated, with Timbarra only reaching the half way point twice throughout the game. Berwick finished 7-0. With 
goals to  Nima - 2, Lucas -2, Steven - 1, Thomas - 1, Alex - 1,  
 

BERWICK VS NOSSAL  
After the break, we came up against Nossal. Even though Berwick had the majority of possession and multiple 
chances, the scores stayed at 0-0. Come the second half and a controversial no penalty call, the boys rallied together 
and Nima put away their first chance. After that the flood gates opened and we ended up winning the game 4-0 
with goals to Nima - 2, Lucas -1, Steven-1. 
 

BERWICK VS GLENEAGLES 
With the title on the line the boys went in full of confidence; if we won we would take out the title, if we lost we 
would come third. The boys started strong, creating a few chances and defending against the onslaught of the    
Gleneagles attack. There was a bit of physicality throughout the game but the boys rose to the occasion. It was a 
hard fought match and we went into the first half 0-0. After half time the boys came out firing and had a chance  
early on but failed to put it away, which proved to be costly as Gleneagles tucked away their first goal one minute 
later. After the three games and minimal subs available, the injuries started to mount up. We had three players go 
down with muscle cramps, the three subs were made and play resumed, then within a minute Gleneagles scored 
again and two more players went down with muscle cramps. The boys did well with the players still available but we 
ended up losing 4-0. Player of the tournament was Lucas who played a pivotal role in almost all goals or chances 
created. Special mention goes out all other players for putting in an absolute shift for the whole day.  
Mr Herrington 
 

Inter Girls’ Soccer  
Overall it was a really fun day. The girls won both games by massive margins and many gained a massive love for the 
game of soccer. They all went from minimal knowledge of the game to having a good eye on the pitch and working 
with each other and understanding the game enough to make adjustments in the midst of play. To finish off the day 
we all got a photo with Mathew Leckie! First game was 8-1, second game 12-0 with Heidi scoring 12 goals for the 
day. 
Mr Lewis 
The girls will play the Regional Finals on August 4th. Good luck!  

Term 2 Sports Update 
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Meeting Mathew Leckie! 
 
Players included: Miriam Abdelkodous, Jana Asai, 
Lillian Boswell, Eloise Brittain, Heidi Draai, Latysha 
Elliott, Maddison Gooding, Zahra Halabi, Indiana 
Hillbrick, Nabila Khan, Katie Langeveld, Teresah 
Lo, Stephanie Nellen, Vicky Tsiantoulas and Ame-
lia Wilkin 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jnr and Intermediate Boys’ Netball  
The boys were fabulous. Their netball skills are getting better every time they step on court. All boys tried to show-
case their skills – flicking the ball back in play, intercepting long passes and shooting from everywhere in the circle. 
Archie Hooper shot 5/6 long bombs. The team won every game convincingly.  

   
Junior Players include: Jacob Booth, Henry Brown, Farshad Farshad, Xavier Ford, Hudson Freeman, Archie Hooper, 
Ben Lane, Cooper McCallum and Jye White 
Intermediate Players include: Brayden Brown, Cohen Hopkins, Marcus Krasnadamskis, Brandon Pele, Archer         
Radings, Jed Robertson, Brendan Sala and Mitch Vinen 
Both teams will now play in the Regional Finals on Monday August 7th, we can’t wait to see how you go…..Good luck! 
Ms Graham and Ms Richards 

Term 2 Sports Update 
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Division Cross Country  
What an amazing day it was on Tuesday the 23rd of May. 78 students from Berwick College, along with staff, walked 
down to Akoonah Park to take on the other schools from our division in cross country. The students were all       
amazingly well behaved and such a supportive team on the day.  
 

It was great to see so many students in the Berwick uniform coming through in the top runners of every age group. 
We had so many successful students that we now have 63 students through to the Regional Final to be held at    
Cruden Farm on Thursday 22nd of June. I wish all the runners good luck! 

Term 2 Sports Update 
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Year 7 Girls’ Netball  
Success all around for the year 7 Girls’ A and B Netball Teams in Inter-School Sport. Every player showed great 
sportsmanship, working together with encouragement and can-do attitudes! Highlights for the A team                    
include, drawing against Fountain Gate after being eight goals down in the first quarter, resulting in us being the 
overall winners for the day. Highlights for the B Team include, winning some games in the A division and                
progressively improving our skills as a team throughout the day. Both teams will now go on to compete at District 
Level!  
Players included: Alexis Amos, Aleeyah Bignoux, Lily Blackhurst, Deyah Brien, Chelsea Carpenter, Ruby Clark       
Noble, Agamjot Deol, Torah Frost, Tamsin Kruger, Matilda Lees, Sarah Marjolin, Sara Mita, Skye Oravec, Ella Pa-
pas, Audrey Raja, Zarni Scott, Homah Sofi and Mikayla Tyrer. 
 

Year 8 Girls’ Netball  
What a fabulous day the girls had. Between the A and B teams, we only lost one match. It was great to see the girls 
implement any strategy or coaching tip the coaches gave them. Both teams were also complimented on how lovely, 
friendly and supportive they were by the opposition coaches and spectators. This is great to hear. Both teams will 
now play in the Region day on August 8th. Congratulations to: 
A Team – Audrey Van Dam, Bailea Shipp, Darcy Scholes, Holly Vugs, Maggie Le Guier, Olive Henry, Olivia Roberts, 
Paige Quinn and Paige Thomas. 
B Team – Anisha Ahmedi, Chloe Lesina, Emily Baxter, Maddy Lancaster, Mia Fredericks, Olivia Lawrence, Tegan 
Bremner and Theanna Senarathna. Well done ladies! Ms Graham and Lilly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 8 Boys’ Soccer  
Boys had a great day out, playing a number of different games throughout the day. The boys played with great 
teamwork and sportsmanship throughout the day and won all their matches to successfully go through to the next 
round. Well done boys! Mr Ellix 
Players included: Blake Clausen, Max Hughan, Rishith Kumar, Louis Monge, Mason Murphy, Jack Nathan, Rafael 

Oshana, Sasha Sambrotta, Luca Savery, Arandjel Stojilovic, Trent Westra and Zhi Dong Xu. 

Term 2 Sports Update 
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Year 8 Boys’ AFL  
The boys did really well today, winning both games. The first game against Fountain Gate we won 103-2 and the 
next game against Timbarra we won 68-19. The boys were all well behaved and good sports. All the boys played   
really well but there were four main standouts being Morgan Robinson, Xavier Huet, Logan Stockx and Kade 
Rooke. Special thanks to the Captain, James Cross, who kept the boys in high spirits the whole time. 
Players included: Koby Baxter, Jacob Booth, James Cross, Owen Culverwell, Hudson Freeman, Jack Hall, Max 
Hodge, Xavier Huet, Gus Morey, Blake Mulholland, Jackson Oldham, Brodie Oost, Toby Poretti, Finn Raven, Brody 
Robbins, Morgan Robinson, Kade Rooke, Kadyn Shipway, Logan Stockx, Jack Szybkowski, Oliver Wilson and Jack 
Wood. 
 

Year 7 Girls’ Soccer  
It was a good day overall, very cold with some light rain to make things interesting in what was already a close game. 
In just the one game, the final goal by Audrey at the last possible moment resulted in a 2-1 victory, pushing us 
through to the next round. Well done to all the players who earned their Maccas run in the end. 
Mr Lewis 
Players included: Keira Anders, Evie Campbell, Agamjot Deol, Rosna Joby, Mabel Le Guier, Sara Mita, Violet 
Moens, Skye Oravec, Sanuli Perumal Wijayawimala Siriwarde, Audrey Raja, Tinaya Ranaweera, Zarni Scott and 
Mia Smith. 
 

Inter Badminton 
It was a wonderful day out for the intermediate boys’ and girls’ badminton sides. The girls played Nossal and       
Gleneagles. Their first game was against Nossal and there were a few hard-fought matches, Lillian dominated her 
match winning 15-3, and Gabby and Ayomi both went down 10-15 and 12-15. During the doubles matches Gabby 
and Lillian once again played very well and won their match, but unfortunately Ayomi and Amelia lost.  
Their second game was against Gleneagles where Lillian, Gabby and Indy won their matches and Lillian/Gabby and 
Ayomi/Indy won their doubles matches. The girls finished third overall on points over two groups. 
 

The boys played Gleneagles, Nossal and Fountain Gate. Our first game was against Nossal who clearly had excellent 
players and gave the boys their first loss. Our second match was against Fountain Gate. Berwick walked away with 
four wins out of six which handed the boys their first win. During their last game against Gleneagles there were a 
few close games with Berwick coming out on top with the doubles sealing the win. Out of the two groups Nossal A 
had 16 points, Nossal B had 12 and Berwick finished on 8 points bringing them in third overall. 
Mr Herrington 
Players included: Gabrielle Gelderbloem, Ayomi Herath Mudiyanselage, Indiana Hillbrick, Shiong Yat Lee, Isaiah 
Mathew, Yash Middha, Lik Man Siu, Amelia Wilkin and Taha Zahid. 
 

Key Dates: 
• Thursday 13th August – State Cross Country 
• Monday 4th September – Division Athletics  
 

Please check dates on compass for specific teams’ sports dates. Can’t wait to see what all our 
very talented sports people can achieve next term! 
 
Ms Claise Janssen—Sport Coordinator 

Term 2 Sports Update 

MATHS AFTER-SCHOOL HELP SESSIONS—Tuesdays—A13 
Maths After-school Help Sessions are available. Students can come along if they would like a scheduled, quiet space 
to complete their Maths Homework or unfinished class work.  
 

Maths teachers will be available to assist with any questions students have. Sessions will run every Tuesday in A13 
from 3:20-4:30pm.  All year levels are welcome.  
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Koorie Education  

On Tuesday, 13th June, the Berwick College Koorie 
Group gathered to meet with Kiah, the Gathering 
Place Programs and Partnerships Officer. The Casey 
Gathering Place is a place where community       
members can strengthen their connection to         
culture, country, and other community members.  

Students participated in an activity where they 
traced their hands and decorated these to represent themselves, either with art or words. These will be displayed 
at our whole school NAIDOC week assembly on July 12th, where our students will represent their connection with 
country by placing their ‘hands’ into the ground. 

Students also made a plaque which will be displayed in the garden near our fire pit, and added to each year, to 
show our Koorie population at Berwick College. Students enjoyed a BBQ lunch where Kiah discussed some of the 
ways the Gathering Place can support them, including free holiday programs (ice skating, mini golf, arcades and 
more), homework groups and youth programs. If you are interested in any of these, please email Courtney on 
courtney.moran@education.vic.gov.au. 

Finally, we are looking forward to a different kind of experience for our year 10-12 Koorie students next term with 
an invitation to an immersion day at the Department of Defence Science and Technology Group Base. Students 
will be provided with a rare opportunity to view research facilities not normally open or accessible to the public. 

The Indigenous STEM Days Out events have been developed to showcase the variety of STEM careers available in 
Defence Science and Technology. They will provide students with an insight into: 

• How STEM professionals work to support Australia's Defence and Sovereign capabilities. 

• The experiences and lifestyle of STEM professionals through the valuable opportunity to have one-on-one 
discussions. 

• The Defence Science and Technology Group base via a tour to see the facilities and to see the capability 
provided to support researchers in Defence STEM careers. 
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Dance Academy  

We have had a successful term 2!  As always it has been a busy 
term. Thank you to the parents and carers for running your child 
around and getting them prepared for the assessment night and 
the choreographic competition. Congratulations on all of the     
performers.  

FEES: You would have recently received a statement from the 

school regarding your fees. Can you please be sure that you pay 
your BCDA fees ASAP. You can enter into a payment plan if        
necessary.  
BCDA UNIFORM: Can we please remind students that they should 

only be wearing their BCDA uniform for their 
Dance Days. From the BCDA Contract: 
This is strictly for the days where students have a double period of dance – students who wear 
their BCDA uniform on other days will be issued a uniform infringement in line with the school’s 
policy. If students wear items not listed below, they will also receive an infringement.   
• BCDA Black T-shirt or Long Sleeve  
• BCDA School Spray Jacket  
• New Navy Berwick College Tracksuit Pants (can be purchased from Noone)  

• Runners  
Please take note of the following:  No leggings can be worn – if a student wishes to wear leggings for Academy      
classes they must change before/after class.  PE Tops cannot be worn for Dance Academy classes, students must 
wear the BCDA t-shirt.  
 

Dance Life Unite Competition: Friday 1st September. Rowville Secondary College. We have not been given 

times as yet as it depends on how many entries they have. 

CHOREOGRAPHIC COMPETITION AWARDS: Congratulations to the students who received the awards. 

• Lyrical Award: Georgia Pierez & Mea 
Rowe 

• Contemporary Award: Su-ah Lee 
• Jazz Award: Bella Cruse 
• Hip Hop Award: Lucy Pollock 
• Improvisation Award Up Tempo:    

Ruby Pollock 
• Improvisation Award Down Tempo: 

Mikayla Williams 
• Encouragement Award: Isabelle Failla 

and Arshiya Jariwala 
• Overall Award: Ruby Pollock 

 

INDUSTRY WEEK: The year 7-9 Dance 

Academy students will be participating in a 
dance industry week from 17th July to the 
22nd July next term. We have a variety of 
teachers and styles for them! Look out for a 
specific email about this in the coming days 
or next week. 

NEW YORK CITY DANCE STUDY 
TOUR: We have 22 students and four staff 

in New York City at the moment. We wish 
them good luck and safe travels. We will 
see you next term. 
 

Thanks to all of the students for a great term! Ms Julie Wotherspoon—Year 7 to 9 Dance Director  
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The High Achievers ’ Program  
HAP Hub  

What’s happening in HAP? 

It has been an exciting term for our HAPstars. We have the HAP 
Hub up and running at Monday lunchtimes for years 7-10 in F5 
and F6. 

It’s a place to accelerate student learning, or just hang out with like-minded people. Here, you will find the editors 
of the Creative Writing Club working on a book of short stories for publication. We also have chess and extension 
Maths enthusiasts among us! You don’t have to be in HAP to join in the fun, just bring along a thirst for creativity 
and knowledge. 

Over 30 of our year 10 students expressed interest in the Monash Scholars’     
Program, a highly competitive initiative that enables applicants to learn skills 
that they require at university. Congratulations to Filip Trpemoski,  Evie Taylor 
and Ramin Al-Jarah (pictured right), who were selected to engage in this prestig-
ious program which provides a unique head start to help students develop and 
excel academically and personally.  

The program runs events for students from years 10-12, giving them an           
opportunity to build networks, enhance learning, define personal aspirations 
and explore career ambitions. We are so proud of you and all the other Berwick 
applicants who were nominated by the College. 

We are also excited to announce that the Centre For Higher Educational Studies 
(CHES) has opened its portal to receive applications for students who will be in 
year 10, 11 and 12 in 2024. Students are able to engage in an enhancement    
program in Year 10. Year 11 and 12 students can access a wide range of VCE    
subjects and First Year University subjects. The application is rigorous and only 
our very top students will be considered. Applications close in August 2023, so if 
you are interested, please let your teacher know. You can also contact your HAP 
Leader. 

A huge congratulations to our junior students who have been selected by the Student Excellence Unit of the          
Department of Education (Victoria) to participate in The Victorian High Achievers’ Program for Term III.  

These students include: Bailey Gemmell, Max Marotta, Skye Oravec, Pranaali Patel, Terry Ratnayake, Olivia      
Roberts, Idahant Shegunasi, Quinn VanDyk and Nicole Wei.  

For further information on what is happening in any of our HAP programs, please 
contact Dr Saraya Lubarsky (in the HAP office between F5 and F6)  
Saraya.lubarsky@education.vic.gov.au 

Student of the Week 
This week we are featuring an outstanding student who has selflessly contributed 
to helping others. 

Year 7, Mia Mercuri, (pictured right) has excelled by taking on the role of the    
teacher in her English class for part of the lesson. She chose to lead her peers in a 
Do Now Task and revised all the persuasive techniques covered over the term by 
employing the strategy of using an acronym.  

The College is committed to encouraging student agency which gives power to         
students to direct their own learning.  

We are so proud of Mia for stepping up and volunteering to “teach the class!”  Well 
done, Mia. 

Dr Saraya Lubarsky—HAP Coordinator 
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On Friday 26th of May the year 12 Environmental class spent the day at Phillip Island.  

Students first went to the Koala Conservation 
Park to learn about threats to the species and 
how this has been mitigated. Students then 
went to the  Nobbies to complete the board-
walk, with a wonderful view.  

We then went to the animal park where      
students were able to feed many native      
animals. At Amaze N things  students        
completed the illusions room, magic room, 
mirror maze, big maze, drop slide and mini 
golf. Students then went to watch the Little 
Penguins arrive at nightfall.  

It was a very big, cold day where the students 
behaved beautifully and remained engaged 
throughout the day.   Ms Hann—Senior Biology and Environmental Science Teacher  

Year 12 Environmental Science  
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Careers Education/VET News  

COMING UP - TERM 3 GAME OF LIFE YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE 
The next round of student work experience for our year 10 students will be commencing next term! Year 10          
students doing Game of Life in Semester 2 will be required to do Work Experience from Monday 11th – Friday 15th 
September, as part of their learning. These opportunities are a valuable insight into career pathways and working 
life. Get ahead planning now and stay tuned for your Work Experience Information Sessions Week 1, Term 3. Please 
see Maddie, Work Experience Coordinator, in Careers for more information. 
 

JOBS JOBS JOBS! Are you looking for Part Time or Casual Work? WE CAN HELP! 
Your Senior Careers Centre has a variety of information 
about gaining employment. In particular our NEW JOBS 
BOARD which features local part time and casual job 
opportunities in the area. You can find the Jobs Board, 
in the Senior Study Area just outside the Careers Office.  
We also have information there about; jobs, interviews 
and practice questions with answers. You can also make 
a time with one of our staff to have a Resume and Cover 
Letter made. Please speak with Careers if you would like 
more information.  

 

STUDY IDEAS FOR EXAM TIME AND SCHOOL HOLIDAYS! 
At this point in the year it becomes more and more important for Senior School students to start taking study and 
revision into their own hands! With exams and SACs coming up, you might be wondering what you can do to get 
ahead, and what you can do when you have no work tasks scheduled. We recommend having a look at our Study 
Ideas Wall in the Senior School Study Centre, outside of Careers. There you can find easy ideas to suit all study styles 
from revising with friends, making visual prompts and practice tests. We also have a range of free study planner 
handouts and timetables for you to schedule your time and get organised for the term ahead. Help yourself to this 
free information and free resources today.  

BERWICK COLLEGE CAREERS EXPO IS COMING! 
We are very excited to be presenting a Careers Expo for      
students in years 9 – 12 in Term 3. Students will have the   
opportunity to hear directly from TAFEs, Universities and      
Career Pathways Institutes all at our College.  
The day will run on Tuesday July 18th 8.30am – 1.30pm, with 
students attending in blocks during the school day. So far we 
have quite a few major institutions signed up and we can’t 
wait to tell you more about it in the coming weeks.  
 

CONGRATULATIONS VCE VM STUDENTS 
Congratulations to our year 11 and year 12 students who   
undertook their first two week block of work experience.  
 

We have received only positive feedback from employers and 
were so happy that quite a few of you walked away with offers for employment. Well done and thank you for        
representing yourselves and the College so well! 
 

YEAR 10 CAREER SESSIONS 
Mrs Crawley, Mrs Lentowicz and Ms Collins attended every year 10 Class this term to discuss Career Pathways and 
complete Career Action Plans. Students were introduced to the Senior Pathways Options, in particular VCE and VCE 
VM, and what each pathway involves and requires. Students were also shown how to find different careers based 
on their interests and hobbies and how to use VTAC to search courses. Well done to all students for engaging in this 
process and we hope you have some valuable information moving forward with your subject selection.  
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Work Experience - The Channel 
Work type: Contract 
Location: Melbourne - CBD 
Categories: Programming & Production 

Details: Work Experience - The Channel—Want to join the Arts Centre Melbourne team and be part of a remarkable 
experience? We're proud of our dedicated and passionate team of over 900 talented people – and they're integral 
to our success. Check out our current employment opportunities now.careers.artscentremelbourne.com.au 

Want to have a remarkable work experience? Join us in Arts Centre Melbourne's Creative Learning Team! 

Arts Centre Melbourne offers a limited number of work experience placements. Work experience students will be 
based in Arts Centre Melbourne’s dedicated learning space, The Channel. 

Work experience in The Channel involves helping with educational workshops for school groups, attending planning 
meetings, assisting with small event bump ins, and different projects as they arise. You will also have the                
opportunity to meet team members working across a wide variety of roles, giving you some insight into the many 
career pathways an arts organisation offers. 

Please note we are not able to offer work experience in back of house or production departments, or shadowing 
artists or performers. 

 Arts Centre Melbourne are offering a one-week block for student placements between 24th-28th July 2023. 

 We are unable to accept placements outside of this date range – please make sure you have spoken to your school 
and had the dates approved before applying. 

Please complete the Expressions of Interest before 11:55pm on Sunday 2nd July 2023.   

https://careers.artscentremelbourne.com.au/cw/en/job/493500/work-experience-the-channel  
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This term in year 12 Numeracy we have investigated the concept of "Tiny Homes". We began our unit diving into 
the series ‘Living Big in a Tiny Home’, exploring the environmental impacts of living in a small-scale home and  
benefits to the world around us.  

The students then drew a scale drawing, utilising their knowledge of ratios and scale factors to evaluate the total 
area of their homes, before moving onto budgeting furniture and appliances. Our project finished with evaluating 
appropriate water tank sizes, exploring capacity in relation to the surface area of their roof, as well as optimum 
heating and cooling specifications to further reduce their carbon footprint on society. The year 12s were then 
tasked to create a 3D model of their tiny home creation. The year 12 Numeracy cohort should be congratulated 
on their overall efforts and their engagement with this task.  

Thank you to Woolworths in Berwick for donating the boxes of Lego. The cardboard boxes were used for the  
outside of the houses and the Lego was used for furniture and decorative purposes for the inside of the house. 
This was greatly appreciated by the year 12 VM students and Berwick College.  Ms Stephanie Loiacono   

Year 12 Numeracy  

The City of Casey’s Winter 2023 Teenage School Holiday Program is now open for bookings. We have plenty of 
activities lined up, including indoor rock climbing, paintball, roller skating, mini golf and ten pin bowling, the       
cinemas, and an online art workshop! 
 

The Winter Teenage School Program will run from Monday, 26 June to Friday, 7 July,  offering fun, age-
appropriate activities at reasonable prices for young people aged 10 – 17 years. 
 

Prices range from FREE to $39.50 

• Fully supervised with FREE transport 

• Places are limited and fill up fast, so get in while you can! 
 

For bookings https://www.casey.vic.gov.au/holidays 

City of Casey Winter Teenage School Holiday Program  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.casey.vic.gov.au%2Fholidays&data=05%7C01%7CZonya.Mackinlay%40education.vic.gov.au%7C150d6d299f15425cc30d08db6090f5ef%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638209948094128155%7CUnknow
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STUDENT ACCEPTABLE USE AGREEMENT  
At Berwick College, we support the right of all members of the College community to access safe and inclusive learning environ-
ments, including digital, mobile and online spaces.  
 
STUDENT DECLARATION: 
When I use digital technology at Berwick College I agree to:  

• Be a safe, responsible and ethical user whenever and wherever I use it. 

• Support others by being respectful in how I communicate with them and never write or participate in online bullying 
(this includes forwarding messages and supporting others in harmful, inappropriate or hurtful online behaviour).  

• Talk to a teacher if I feel uncomfortable or unsafe online or see others participating in unsafe, inappropriate or hurtful 
online behaviour. 

• Seek to understand the terms and conditions of websites and online communities and be aware that content I upload or 
post is my digital footprint.  

• Protect my privacy rights and those of other students by not giving out personal details including full names, telephone 
numbers, addresses and images. 

• Use the internet for educational purposes only and use the equipment properly. 

• Not access group chat Apps or participate in group messaging that negatively targets or bullies a student or staff member  

• Use social networking sites for educational purposes and only as directed by teachers.  

• Abide by copyright procedures when using content on websites (ask permission to use images, text, audio and video and 
cite references where necessary). 

• Think critically about other users’ intellectual property and how I use content posted on the internet. 

• Not interfere with network security, the data of another user or attempt to log into the network with a user name or 
password of another student or staff member.  

• Not share my password to anyone except the system administrator or the teacher. 

• Not bring or download unauthorised programs, including games (unless permission is given by the teacher), to the Col-
lege or run them on College computers. 

• Be respectful in the photos I take or video I capture and never use these as a tool for bullying. Mobile phones should not 
be used to harass others. 

• Not access social media sites or communicate with others using any communication app other than those permitted by 
the teacher. 

 

When I use my personal mobile phone, in accordance with the College’s mobile phone policy, I agree to: 

• Keep the device switched off and secured in my locker unless I am required to use it as part of an approved lesson. 
If my teacher has given permission for my mobile phone to be used in a lesson, I agree to: 

• Protect the privacy of others and never post or forward private information about another person using short message 
service (SMS) or other mobile phone applications 

• Not make audio or video recordings or take photos in change rooms, toilets, classrooms and College grounds that may 
cause discomfort or embarrassment to other students, staff, visitors or the College 

• Not use the device to project music to airpods or other headphones during class time. 
 

When I use my IT (laptop, iPad) device I agree to: 

• Charge my device before being brought to College with enough battery charge as to not require charging throughout the 
school day. 

• Bring my device to class each day unless instructed by the Student Learning Leader or classroom teacher. 

• Leave my device in my locker during PE classes unless instructed to bring it to class. 

• Keep the device on top of the desk with the lid closed when not in use. 

• Wait until instructed before using the device. 

• Close my device when carrying the device from class to class. 

• Not share my device with any other student. 

• Handle ICT devices with care, notifying a teacher of any damage or attention required. 
 

The Student Acceptable Use Agreement also applies during College excursions, camps and extra-curricular activities for the   
duration of the time the student is enrolled at Berwick College. Access to the College network and the internet will only be 
granted after the Student Acceptable Use Agreement has been signed and returned to the College.   
 

I acknowledge and agree to follow these rules.  I understand that my access to the internet and digital technology at Berwick 
College will be renegotiated if I do not act responsibly.   
 

I have read the Acceptable Use Agreement carefully and understand the significance of the rules and agree to abide by these 
rules. I understand that if I do not act responsibly and I breach these conditions, this will result in internet and mobile             
technology access privileges being suspended or revoked, and may result in further disciplinary action as per the College’s     
Student Engagement and Wellbeing Policy.  
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Community News  


